

**ĐỀ THI CHÍNH THỨC**

Thời gian làm bài: 60 phút

**MÃ ĐỀ 02**

(Đề thi gồm 02 trang)

- Thí sinh không sử dụng bất kỳ tài liệu nào, kể cả từ điển.
- Giám thị không giải thích gì thêm.

**Part I. Choose the correct answer A, B, C or D whose underlined part is pronounced differently from the others. Write your answers on the answer sheet.**

- |                       |                      |                     |                     |
|-----------------------|----------------------|---------------------|---------------------|
| 1. A. hum <u>our</u>  | B. am <u>oun</u> t   | C. ab <u>ou</u> t   | D. pr <u>ou</u> d   |
| 2. A. <u>h</u> our    | B. <u>h</u> appy     | C. <u>h</u> ouse    | D. <u>h</u> igh     |
| 3. A. m <u>uch</u>    | B. bu <u>ck</u> et   | C. lu <u>ck</u> y   | D. stu <u>d</u> ent |
| 4. A. lo <u>ok</u> s  | B. wa <u>nt</u> s    | C. pla <u>y</u> s   | D. dro <u>p</u> s   |
| 5. A. <u>ch</u> icken | B. <u>ch</u> aracter | C. <u>ch</u> ildren | D. <u>ch</u> urch   |

**Part II. Choose the correct answer A, B, C or D to complete each of the following sentences. Write your answers on the answer sheet.**

6. Do you know the woman \_\_\_\_\_ is standing next to Lan over there?  
A. whom                      B. which                      C. whose                      D. who
7. If it doesn't rain tomorrow, we \_\_\_\_\_ camping by the river.  
A. will go                      B. goes                      C. would go                      D. went
8. Our family usually have a vacation in Nha Trang \_\_\_\_\_ July.  
A. between                      B. on                      C. in                      D. at
9. Lan wishes she \_\_\_\_\_ more beautiful in the future.  
A. is                      B. would be                      C. will be                      D. were
10. Linh didn't come to your party last night, \_\_\_\_\_?  
A. did she                      B. doesn't she                      C. does she                      D. didn't she
11. **David:** "Thank you for helping me."                      **Linda:** " \_\_\_\_\_."  
A. That's very kind of you                      B. You're welcome  
C. That's a good idea                      D. Yes, I'd love to
12. Nam suggests \_\_\_\_\_ the street children every weekend.  
A. helped                      B. helping                      C. helps                      D. to help
13. My father is a very \_\_\_\_\_ driver. He never has any accidents.  
A. carelessly                      B. carefully                      C. careful                      D. careless
14. My advice is that you should \_\_\_\_\_ what your teacher is saying.  
A. turn out                      B. pay more attention to  
C. look after                      D. take care of
15. Mai \_\_\_\_\_ in this town since she left school.  
A. lives                      B. is living                      C. lived                      D. has lived

**Part III. Each of the following sentences has one mistake. Identify the mistake by writing the letter A, B, C or D on the answer sheet.**

16. I prefer watching TV than listening to music in my free time.

17. My sister is the taller of the girls in her class.  
 A B C D
18. Mai used to going to school late when she was in primary school.  
 A B C D
19. Because the weather was very bad, so we had to cancel our trip to Ha Noi.  
 A B C D
20. I have just sold the book whom I bought in Ho Chi Minh City 5 years ago.  
 A B C D

**Part IV. Read the passage and choose the correct answer A, B, C or D for each of the following questions. Write your answers on the answer sheet.**

When Jane left school at the age of sixteen, her aunt Flory gave her \$500 for her birthday. Most of Jane's friends decided to go to the college, but Jane used her aunt's money to start her own business. She bought fruit, sugar and some glass jars and began making her own jam. She sold the jam to her friends for \$1 a jar and soon doubled her aunt's \$500.

At first, her parents wanted Jane to go on studying instead of spending time making jam. They hoped that one day she would be a teacher or a doctor. But Jane didn't listen to them. She just kept on making jam. After a few months, she started selling it to the local market. Then she started making orange juice. She sold this to a school where one of her friends worked.

After two years, her business was very large and her parents were very pleased with her. She made all kinds of food which she sold to shops and supermarkets. She was so busy that she had to get some people to work for her.

21. What is the passage about?  
 A. starting up business B. going to college C. spending money D. selling jam
22. How much did Jane get after a short time of her work?  
 A. \$1 B. \$500 C. \$2000 D. \$1000
23. What did Jane's parents want her to do after leaving school?  
 A. make orange juice B. go on studying  
 C. make jam D. sell jam
24. The word "it" in the line 7 refers to \_\_\_\_\_.  
 A. fruit B. orange juice C. jam D. sugar
25. Which of the following places that Jane did NOT sell her products to?  
 A. supermarkets B. schools C. colleges D. shops

**Part V. Fill in the numbered blanks in the passage with ONE suitable word from the box. Write your answers on the answer sheet. There is ONE extra word.**

|            |             |           |           |
|------------|-------------|-----------|-----------|
| employment | complicated | polluting | such      |
| problem    | millions    | reduced   | engineers |
|            |             |           | benefit   |

Everyone wants to reduce pollution. But the pollution (26) \_\_\_\_\_ is as complicated as it is serious. It is complicated because much pollution is caused by things that (27) \_\_\_\_\_ people. For example, exhaust from automobile causes large percentage of air pollution. But the automobile provides transportation to (28) \_\_\_\_\_ of people. Factories discharge much of the material that pollutes air and water, but factories give (29) \_\_\_\_\_ to a large number of people.

Thus, to end or greatly reduce pollution immediately, people would have to stop using many things that benefit them. Most people do not want to do that, of course. But pollution can be gradually (30) \_\_\_\_\_ in several ways, scientists and (31) \_\_\_\_\_ can work to find ways to lessen the amount of pollution that (32) \_\_\_\_\_ things as automobiles and factories cause. Government can pass and enforce laws that require businesses and individuals to stop, or cut down on certain (33) \_\_\_\_\_ activities.

**Part VI. Use the following sets of words or phrases to write complete sentences. Write your answers on the answer sheet.**

34. The manager/ have/ the report/ write/ by his secretary/ last Tuesday.

35. Mai/ get up/ early/ yesterday/ so as/ catch/ first bus.

**Part VII. Rewrite each of the following sentences in such a way that it means exactly the same as the provided sentence. Write your answers on the answer sheet.**

36. Can you clean the floor for me, please?

→ Would you mind \_\_\_\_\_?

37. I think that the work has already been finished.

→ I am under \_\_\_\_\_.

38. "Do you often go swimming in the summer, Lan?", Mai asked.

→ Mai asked Lan \_\_\_\_\_.

39. David began cooking dinner 30 minutes ago.

→ David has \_\_\_\_\_.

40. They should complete the project within a year.

→ The project \_\_\_\_\_.

- The end -

Họ tên thí sinh: ..... Số báo danh: .....